
MEMORANDUM FOR:
Employees of (Program Office)

FROM:


Deputy Assistant Secretary for (Over-Ceiling Program Office)

SUBJECT:  Voluntary Reassignments Under the Strategic Placement Plan


I want to thank all of you for your patience and dedication as we continue to move forward with implementing the Corrective Action Plan (CAP) in FY2004.  Your continued support and diligence is truly appreciated.


You are probably aware of the CAP, which was developed and submitted to Congress, as a result of the hiring that occurred last fall.  To date, the Department has not yet achieved appropriate full-time equivalent (FTE) ceilings in all program areas, as required by the Resource Estimation and Allocation Process (REAP).  (Program Office) is among those that are currently staffed above the authorized level.  As a result, the Office of Human Resources (OHR) has been tasked with developing and administering a Strategic Placement Plan (SPP) to help us achieve the required FTE staffing levels and to meet workload and program office needs.  It is our objective to achieve the balance in our staffing levels utilizing voluntary reassignments.


Attached is a list of positions available for voluntary reassignments in program offices that are under their authorized FTE ceiling.  If you wish to be considered for any of the positions, you must submit a Notification of Interest Form, a résumé, and a copy of your latest performance appraisal for each position for which you wish to be considered.  This material must be received in the Office of Human Resources not later than 5:00 p.m., on February 20, 2004.   While the voluntary reassignment process is ongoing, normal recruitment activities will continue concurrently and may include positions that were identified for voluntary placement under the SPP.

Since this voluntary reassignment phase is a non-competitive process, you cannot be selected for reassignment to a position that offers greater promotional potential than the position you currently occupy.  The Department will pay relocation costs for reassignments that require relocation.


Employees must meet the basic OPM qualification requirements for the position for which referred.  However, qualifications for positions that require unique skills will be assessed in relation to those additional job requirements that are essential for successful performance of those duties.    Selecting officials will make selections within their discretion and each selection will be made solely on the basis of merit and without discrimination.  If selected for a position, each employee accepting a reassignment must execute a signed agreement certifying acceptance and acknowledgment of the voluntary reassignment prior to placement.  

Résumés and other documents required for consideration should be received by the deadline and may be delivered or faxed to the address below:

Attn: Sineta Scott

U. S. Dept. of HUD

Office of Human Resources

451 7th Street, SW 

Job Information Center - Room 2153

Washington, DC  20410-3000

Phone:  (202) 708-0614 ext. 2190

FAX:  (202) 619-4300
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